From: Carol Loewen

To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject: Sunnybrook Swine expansion - near Morris/Rosenort, MB
Date: July 17, 2024 2:26:25 PM

We received a notice that Sunnybrook Swine has requested to expand its operation from 3000
to 4500 animals. We oppose this expansion as there are too many houses in close vicinity and
the smell is already overpowering at times. We live approximately two miles north east of the
pig barn and the smell from the current barn forces us inside when the wind blows it our way.
Another half as many pigs would only increase the smell. This is a fairly populated area. There
really should not be any pig barn in this area, much less one that is expanding.

Please deny the request for expansion.

Carol Loewen

Morris, MB





